正義高級中學 112 學年度第 1 學期 期中考 英文科試題卷 (高 3)	10. Guan- Guan's insulting speech, calling MJ "fatty" has already an angry response from
範圍: 1. 龍騰 <u>版高中英文 Book V Lesson 456 R2 + 之前學過的</u> 科目代號: 33	The Class 303 in CYSH
組別代號: (1 班~2 班)01 (3 班)02 命題教師: 劉育英	(A) estimate (B) commerce (C) torment (D) provoke
注意:請寫明班級、姓名、座號,並劃清楚於答案卡(卷)上。若因劃錯或劃	11. Guan seemed and a little depressed ever since he got his exam results.
記不清楚而導致讀卡失敗者,將扣本次平時成績或抄錄考卷一遍。只要	(A)listless (B)simultaneous (C)tremendous (D) tranquil
是手寫答案/非選擇題請用黑色或藍色筆在「答案卷」上作答,切勿使	12. Some of Toby's friends and relatives those who had lost their homes due to the
用鉛筆,否則不予計分。遵守考場規則,違者依校規處置。	earthquake, providing them with food and shelter.
第一部分選擇共 82% 1~~60:;請將答案劃記於答案卡 /choose the BEST	(A)rest assured (B)drown out (C)take in (D)take a toll
answer	13. There is a hidden meaning in Gaun-Guan's innocent remarks. She may mean
6171: 每題 2 分請將答案寫於答案卷 11x2%=22%	something else beyond what she says literally.
72—83: 手寫答案 每題 1 分(1 / 3 分 1) %)	(A) reluctantly (B) potentially (C) immortally (D) supposedly
第二部分翻譯:5% 請將答案寫於答案卷	14. The retired government employee was into an investment in the stock market but
	ultimately he lost all his savings.
選擇:	(A) tightened (B) lured (C) elevated (D) declined
1. Overall, Helen was disappointed at the result of the since she didn't get the leading	15. The generous donor of the relief fund chose to be, so no one knew who was the
role.	benefactor to the family.
(A)exception (B)limitation (C) reaction (D) audition	(A) anonymous (B) solemn (C) gripping (D) redundant
2. Intense, fast-moving fires raged across much of California last week. The firestorm has	16. The two corporations made a announcement that they would invest more than seven
	hundred million dollars in the construction of a new hotel and shopping mall right beside the
claimedthe lives of thirty people.	new high-speed rail station.
(A) efficient (B) reliable (C) substantial (D) adequate	(A)grim (B) joint (C) civil (D) solid
3. John's clock is not functioning The alarm rings even when it's not set to go off.	17. The new law hasn't been passed because several members of the president's own political party
(A) tenderly (B) properly (C) solidly (D) favorably	are in to his plan to increase taxes.
4. Instead of a gift, Tim's grandmother always some money in the birthday card she gave	(A)abundance (B) depiction (C) amusement (D) opposition
him.	18. After revealing the nation's secrets, the reporter now has to live in overseas for the rest of
	her life.
(A) enclosed (B) installed (C) preserved (D) rewarded	(A) exile (B) racism (C) conscience (D) symphony
5. We are not surprised at Tom's elevation to the position of manager since he has worked	19. The underground water supply in this village was by a nearby chemical factory, making
(A)diligently. (B)readily (C)accordingly (D) morally	the water unsafe to drink.
6. Unable to steam off the anger in his mind, YY pressed the gas pedal, and the car sped up	(A) highlighted (B) recruited (C) contaminated (D) justified
quickly, charging toward his enemy—MJ.	20. This annual conference is expected to be attended by some leading manufacturers and
(A)narrowly (B) virtually (C)deliberately (D) accidentally	scientists from around the globe.
7. The lawyer that his client was innocent as all the evidence pointed to another man as the	(A) tranquil (B) prominent (C) literal (D) overall
murderer.	21. Owing to the a sharp rise in the cost of energy, the inflation in the country greatly in the
(A)denied (B)contended (C) issued (D) objected	past six months.
B.The book gives a account of the English Civil War so that students can fully	(A) declined (B) segregated (C) crippled (D) accelerated
understand the ins and outs of the event.	22. Considering that each learner has a different learning style, the teacher employs a wide range of
(A) comprehensive (B) impartial (C) prolonged. (D) excessive	learning activities with the aim of his students' interest and focus throughout each
O. Doing puzzles, crosswords and talking to MJ regularly keeps your mind active and	fifty-minute lesson.
(A) alien (B)alter (C)altar (D)alert	(A) granting (B) confirming (C) sustaining (D) oppressing
	(2) paraming (2) philopping

(23/24/25 選錯的文法)

- 23. Many start-ups (A) have begun to develop a special new production process (B) which meat is created by taking animal stem cells, (C) transforming them into original fibers, and combining these fibers (D) to form muscle tissue.
- 24. Whether we like it (A) and not, lab-grown meat is an innovative product (B) that could have a long-term impact (C) on a global scale; (D) however, it may come at a price.
- 25. The widespread support for (A)producing meat in this way(B) is due to the fact (C) that it has several advantages (D)comparing with more traditional methods of meat production.

II. Cloze (20x1%=20	%)				
(I) In 1963, Martin Lacapital. The words Dr. I and symbolic messages which had freed slaves States. Yet, Dr. King ke chains a hundred years 29 his point He used the image of a	uther King, Jr. made his fixing spoke to the crowd in the world. Dr. King's from27 and form early observed that28_ earlier, they were still fact, Dr. King contrasted the check—written in bad fact.	that day would26 or speech referenced the En hally ended the institution black Americans may being discrimination. I poverty of blacks with the ith and not honored by the speech points are possible.	ne of the most important nancipation Proclamation, a of slavery in the United had been freed from their the prosperity of whites. The bank—as a metaphor to		
	America had failed to kee				
	nentioned the rights to lif				
	the United States may ha		-		
	ever given up his dream,				
people's skin color and join hands with each other in a spirit of brotherhood. 31, the					
black might not have what they have now.					
26.(A) be in the midst of (B) be deeply rooted in (C) be transformed into (D) go down in history as					
	(B) negativity	` ' •			
	(B) despite	(C) since	` '		
29.(A) By making) By making (B) Having made (C) To make (D) From		(D) From making		
30 (A), which	80 (A), which (B) that (C) with which (D) to whom				
31. (A) If Martin didn't make efforts (B) If Martin doesn't make efforts					
(C)Had it not been for Martin's efforts (D)If it were not Martin's efforts,					
(II) Venice used to be an important center of commerce that connected Italy to the rest of the					
	ore than one thousand ye				
system and lagoons 32 bring many tourists to the beautiful city. However, in recent years, local					
people have to 33 the major problem of flooding that resulted from several causes. Buildings in					
	e solid foundations as the		_		

local gs in 34 , shifting plates also make the city sink slowly over time. In the past century alone, Venice has sunk by about 25 centimeters. 35 the natural forces already mentioned, humans also pose a

threat to the city. Climate change causes ocean levels to rise, making it dangerous for Venice if

water levels rise too much. 36, this danger could be clearly seen in the 2019 floods, 37						
the water rose up to 140 cm high, causing city-wide panic.						
32. (A) what (B), that (C), which (D) where						
33. (A) dig out	(B) contend with	(C) push forward	(D) set apart			
34. (A) Once it has a se	34. (A) Once it has a serious problem (B) Even though it is a very serious problem					
(C) Since it is a ser	ious problem	(D) As if this weren't a	serious enough problem			
35. (A) In addition	(B) With regard	(C) Besides	(D) Moreover			
36. (A)In other words	(B) For a start	(C) As a matter of fact	(D) To conclude			
37. (A) whereas	(B) during which	(C) whenever	(D) and that			
(III.) The king cake is an important part of the Epiphany celebration. Epiphany is a holy day that 38 Christians celebrate on January 6 to remember the day that the three wise men or kings brought gifts to young Jesus. In New Orleans, US, however, the king cake is served from Epiphany all the way 39 Mardi Gras, at the end of February. The New Orleans king cake is made of dense-flavored dough with 40 fillings such as cinnamon and cream cheese. What's more, the cake is covered in 41 tasty frosting. However, this is more than just a cake with colorful toppings 42 simply to catch the eye. The colors have meanings. The three main colors you'll see are purple, green, and gold. The purple represents justice, while the green is associated with faith. The gold, of course, is a(n) 43 of royalty that visited Jesus, and refers to both the kings and the gold as a gift. Another part of the cake that calls back to this story is the plastic baby that's placed inside the cake. 44does this make people think of the baby Jesus, it also serves as part of the celebration. 45 finds this would be crowned the king						
or queen of the balls leading up to Mardi Gras.						
38. (A) complicated	(B) involuntary	(C) devoted	(D) abusive			
39. (A) until	(B) when	(C) unless	(D) since			
	(B) consecutive	(C) tremendous	(D) notorious			
42. (A) added	41. (A) bright-color (B) bright-coloring (C)color-brighted (D)bright-colored (2. (A) added (B) add (C) to add (D) adding		(D) adding			
43. (A) shortcoming	(B) estate	(C) inquiry	(D) reminder			
44. (A) Not only	(B) No sooner than	(C) Not until	(D) By no means			
•		, ,				
45. (A) However	(B) Whoever	(C)Those who	(D) Whichever			
III Diami elle - (10)	10/100/) (不) (本)	上.1. 安 / 与何课帝口4	4- 111 -4-1			

III. Blank-filling (10x1%=10%) (不須考慮大小寫,每個選項只能使用一次)

Throughout Europe, one kind of chicken reigns supreme. The Ross 308 is a breed developed specifically to grow rapidly—in just 35 days, it can be slaughtered and packaged for sale. However, animal welfare activists 46 the cruelty inherent in this factory-farming process, and have taken steps to change it. Their efforts in the UK have 47 a measure of success. Big names like KFC have agreed to 48 the Better Chicken Commitment.

Some entities have signed the international 49 aimed at eliminating the use of

fast-growing breeds like the Ross 308. They will also monitor the welfare of the chickens they are 50 for and provide them with lower-density enclosures. Most chickens that people eat today are raised in 51 , inhumane conditions. When these circumstances combine with breeding for rapid growth, the result is great suffering for the chicken 52 . The Royal Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals found that they are more 53 to diseases and that they have much higher mortality rates when compared with slower-growing breeds.

Some might say that people cannot eat meat that comes from animals that are tortured so badly in the process of being raised. However, protein is an important nutrient, and the low cost of chicken makes this vital 54 to a healthy diet more accessible, as vegetarian or vegan diets are not the best option for everyone. The Better Chicken Commitment plans to 55 a good balance between compassion and pragmatism.

(A) strike	(B) initiative	(C) involved	(D) cramped	(E) yielded
(AB) responsible	(AC) abide by	(AD) component	(AE)take issue	(BC)
			with	vulnerable

IV. Discourse (4x2%=8%)(每個選項只能使用一次)

Taking responsibility for mistakes is a positive step, but don't beat yourself up about them. To err is human. 56 . You can use the following writing exercise to help you do this.

In a journal or a piece of paper, put the heading "personal strengths." ____57___. Are you caring? Creative? Generous? A good listener? fun to be around? They don't have to be world-changing, just aspects of your personality that you are proud of.

At the top of second page, put the heading "acts of kindness." On this one, list the positive things you've done for others. it might be the time when you helped a friend with their homework, when you did an ironing without being asked, or when you baked cookies after family had had a tiring day. ____58___.

You could ask a friend or family member to have add to your list. ____59__. That way, you could exchange thoughts on what makes each of you special and the aspects of your personality that shines through. In fact, don't wait until you have mad mistake to try this -- that's a great way to boost self confidence at any time.

It's a something of the cliche that most people learn not from their success but their mistakes. the thing is, that is true. ____60___. We are all changing and learning all the time and mistakes all the positive way to develop and grow.

- (A) Yet, a little self-forgiveness goes a long way.
- (B) Now list all the characteristics you like about yourself.
- (C) They might even like to have a go at doing the exercise.
- (D) It's just as important to show yourself some forgiveness.
- (E) Whatever the mistakes, remember it isn't a fixed aspect of your personality.

(F) Whatever it is, no matter how small it might seem, write it down.

V. Reading Comprehension (12x2%=24%)

(Article 1) To clear Taiwan's dishonor of being a "living hell for pedestrians," the Ministry of Transportation and Communications has pulled out all the stops to ensure that drivers give right of way to pedestrians at intersections.

Although the legislation was established to create a more pedestrian-friendly environment, it has received unexpected criticism since its implementation. One of the biggest complaints is the "emperor complex" of pedestrians: No matter what they do, whether it be crossing on a red light or deliberately loitering on the crosswalk, drivers always have to give way to them or face a fine of NT\$6,000.

"Pedestrians come first" is the iron rule in ensuring pedestrians' safety. However, as road traffic safety should be observed by pedestrians and drivers, it is not fair to establish legislation that favors pedestrians. A while ago, at the intersection of Fuxing N Road and Nanjing E Road, a man was reportedly "lost in reverie" on the crosswalk, preventing vehicles from turning right for up to 15 seconds, and people lambasted him for intentionally making a nuisance of himself.

Before traffic safety and mobility is improved at intersections, a better solution might be to make a clear distinction between pedestrian signals and right or left signals, so that pedestrians and drivers have guidance, as well as a benchmark for traffic contraventions. Otherwise, as long as there is a pedestrian on the crosswalk, all vehicles need to stop at a distance of at least 3m. Even when pedestrians cross on a red light, drivers still need to yield to them. This kind of overcorrection has caused people to question the purpose of traffic signals under such circumstances.

Feasibility, validity and impartiality are central to any legislation. Just as the idiom "If a prince violates the law, he must be punished like an ordinary person" underscores impartiality, it is unjust to mete out strict penalties to drivers who do not yield, and give pedestrians crossing on a red light a mere slap on the wrist. Accidents happen for many reasons, whether it be heavy traffic, badly designed intersections or vehicles breaking down, but the key still lies with drivers. Neglect, carelessness and speeding are all common reasons for accidents.

As a result, having drivers follow traffic rules and develop safe driving habits in a bid to ensure everyone's safety is the most important priority. Meting out heavy penalties treats the symptoms not the problem and causes unnecessary public anger. The ministry has of late been relying on enforcing the speed limit enforcement and traffic cameras to force drivers to adhere to the traffic safety rules, yet statistics show that there has been no reduction in the number of traffic casualties and accidents.

If the government wants people to follow traffic rules, it must first ensure that there is appropriate road planning, adequate parking spaces and a reasonable speed limit. However, by setting up speed cameras and traffic enforcement cameras, and conducting average speed enforcement the government is treating citizens like criminals. It is little wonder that citizens do

not voluntarily observe traffic laws. In the Wanli period during China's Ming Dynasty, academic and official Lu Kun (呂坤) gave profound insight into the stringent laws made by the court. He said, to establish an unchanging law due to an occasional event, and to make the entire people suffer to punish one person's mistake is the root of the problem with a malignant law.

Given the government's overreliance on traffic enforcement cameras and the forced implementation of a problematic law, perhaps this insight hits closer to home than ever.

- 61. What is the main idea in the passage?
 - (A) It is a propaganda about what government does to reset people's road culture.
 - (B) It is a repetitive tune to remind people of the importance of not being fined.
 - (C) It is a brainwashing document to make people put pedestrian in the highest rank. .
 - (D) It is a reflection on whether rules made by the government are proper for all.
- 62. Which of the following is **NOT** mentioned as a main problem caused by "emperor complex" of pedestrians"?
 - (A) Some are skeptical of the validity of traffic lights since the laws seem to favoring certain group.
 - (B)Drivers may have pecuniary risk while pedestrians receive server punishment.
 - (C)Pedestrians may make traffic in a mess on purpose while tallying their time crossing the road.
 - (D)It is likely to put drivers in danger since they are compelled to yield to pedestrians even though the latter break the rules
- 63. Which of the following statement is **NOT** true?
 - (A)The author mentions the highest social status man with a view to emphasizing the elevation of ordinary people in the particular law.
 - (B) The author speaks of a nobleman for the purpose of stressing the importance of treating everyone with fairness.
 - (C) The author makes criticism of the lack of all of the major factors that central of making a law when the legislators make the special traffic law.
 - (D) The author talks about an ancient official whose perspective pinpoints the shortcoming of the traffic law.
- 64. According to the article, what is most likely to be the causes of traffic accidents?
 - (A) There is so much heavy traffic during the rush hours.
 - (B) The drivers drive too slowly to lead to drivers' getting hurt.
 - (C) There are unclear signboard and horrible designed intersections.
 - (D) Not giving enough attention to the things or people that are one's responsibility.
- 65. The author mentions elements to constitute a good law, and what element may be violated in the example: I went to a baseball game and I found out that the umpire was the uncle of a player on one of the teams.
 - (A) feasibility
- **(B)** mobility
- (C) impartiality
- (D) validity

- 66. Why does the author in the last two paragraphs quotes LuKu's words?
- (A) To give an account of why roads in Taiwan are dangerous for pedestrians.
- (B) To encourage the government to rely more on the law enforcement since it is very useful.
- (C) To point out the flaws in the prejudiced law for it is unsuitable for all conditions.
- (D) To urge Taiwan's government to have more monitors set up in the roads.

(Article 2:)

How does a ecosystem work? What makes the population of different species the way they are? Why are there so many flies and so few wolves? To find an answer, scientists have built mathematical models of food webs, nothing who eats whom and how much each one eats.

With such models, scientists have found out some key principles operating in food webs. Most food webs, for instance, consist of many weak links rather than a few strong ones. When a predator always eats huge numbers of the single prey, the two species are strongly linked; when a predator lives on the various species, they are weekly linked. Food webs may be dominating by many weak links because that arrangement is more stable over the long term. If a predator can eat several species, it can survive the extinction of one of them. And if a predator can move on to another species that is easier to find when a prey species becomes rare, the switch allows the original pray to recover. The weak links may thus keep a species from driving one another to extinction.

mathematical models have also revealed that food webs may be unstable, where small changes of top predators can lead to big effects throughout entire ecosystems. In the 1960s, scientists proposed that predators at the top of the food web had a surprising amount of control over the size of populations of other species, including species they did not directly attack.

And unplanned human activities have proved that idea of top-down control by top predators to be true. In the ocean, we fished for top predators, such as cod on an industrial scale, while on land, we killed off large predators, such as wolves. These actions have greatly affected the ecological balance.

Scientists have built an early--warning system based on mathematical models. Ideally, the system would tell us when to adapt human activities that are pushing an ecosystem toward a breakdown or would even allow us to put an ecosystem back from borderline. prevention is key, scientists says because once ecosystems pass their tipping point, it is remarkably difficult for them to return.

- 67. What have scientists discovered with the help of the mathematical models of food webs?
- (A) The living habits of species in food webs
- (B) The rules governing food webs of the ecosystems.
- (C) The approaches to studying the species in the ecosystems.
- (D) The difference between weak and strong links in food webs.
- 68. A strong link is found between two species when a predator
- (A) has a wide food choice

(B) can easily find new prey



- (C) sticks to one pray species (D) can quickly move to another place
- 69. What will happen if the populations of top predators in food webs greatly decline?
- (A) The prey species they directly attacked will die out.
- (B) The species they indirectly attack will turn into top predators.
- (C) The living environment of other species will remain unchanged.
- (D) The populations of other species will experience unexpected changes.
- 70. What conclusion can be drawn from the examples in paragraph 4?
- (A) Uncontrolled the human activities greatly upset ecosystems.
- (B) Rapid economic development threatens animal habitats.
- (C) Species of commercial value dominates other species.
- (D) Industrial activities help keep food webs stable.
- 71. How does an early-warning system help us maintain the ecological balance?
 - (A) By getting illegal practices under control
 - (B) By stopping us from killing large predators.
 - (C) By brining the broken-down ecosystems back to normal.
 - (D) By signal the urgent need for taking preventive action.

混合題 閱讀測驗: 一題一分 11% 72--8

- [1] Guan –Gaun Guan,53, took a prudent path to a successful career. Armed with an M.B.A, he started with a local investment bank before moving to an international corporate bank, where he rose to the executive director.
- [2] For the past decade, he had had a lucrative career and had his high point earned 2 million dollars a year in a salary and bonuses. He also taught business courses at a local community college, lived in the luxurious apartment in the up-scale mid-levels and drove a Mercedes, Martin and Lamborghini.
- [3] Then, he lost everything. This stable life came undone when his two children left home for college and his wife asked for divorce.
- [4] "We'd just grown apart during the years I worked day in and day out, my wife apparently lived a different opinion on almost anything," Guan said. "It happened that she had a grown independent of me since I was away from home most of the time for work." Just two months later, Guan gave his wife what he wanted, hoping that would at least make her happy.
- [5] Not long after the heartbreaking divorce, Guan lost something else-- his job. His company shut down the number of departments and laid off a handle of top management because of the plunging economy. Still, Guan should not to be worried. And, in fact, he was not. He got a huge severance package and thought he could just take some time off and then look for another job when he was ready to enter the battlefield again.
- [6] "It seemed like the perfect time for me to fix my private life and start all over again," Guan said. He packed his bags and traveled around the world by himself and spent the days a nice trying to figure out what went wrong between him his wife and went out how he was going to improve

- the relationship with his sons who has already gone to boarding school in England by then.
- [7] The last thing that worried Guan was his job. He is well regarded figure in his field. His former colleagues and supervisors call him "an asset to any organization." He is equipped with years of invaluable experience about the banking industry and then dean of the college where he teaches describes him as "a dedicated professional."
- [8] Unfortunately, none of this matters in the recessive economy. After a long three-month vacation, Guan'started his job hunt with his head held up high. But after applying for more than 50 jobs, he had just two intervals—one of which over the phone. At the only in-person interview that he got, he was asked to about the expected salary. Knowing the difficult s situation in the job market, Guan slashed his last salary by half.
- [9] "It was like saying: whatever you're paying, I'll take it," Guan said. He understood that it was different world now and thought that he could adapt. The question is, it was not up to him. In the end, the job went to someone half his age. After he lost his job, Guan bought two killer suits ready to take on the business world soon again. He had never worn any of them.
- [10] Being single and jobless, Joe moves to the studio apartment in a country because rents are cheaper, but more importantly, because it is farther away from the city, he could easily walk to a grocery store before, but now he has to drive at least 20 minutes to get to the decent one and he likes it.
- [11] "If everything is near like it used to be before, I'm back from my grocery shopping in 15 minutes and then what?" Joe has enough to live on for a few more years and he knows he is one of the lucky few. Still, he wakes in the midnight, scared of not being able to find a job, scared of not knowing what to do for the rest of his life.
- [13] "The world around me changed. Now, things are like they could be here one day and then gone the next," Guan said. He has come to know a lot of professionals in the industry over the years, but few to network with at this time. Eighty percent of the people he has known from work lost their jobs just like him.
- [14] He has put together a few decent portfolios and a CV by companies insisted that he sent in his application by email the companies sell them acknowledge you receiving his applications let alone telling him that he was rejected.
- [15] "There were no letters, no courtesy, but rudeness and the distressed but disrespect now."Guan exclaimed. Several factors are at play: an increasing number of people are out of work, the labor market has contracted and the companies are downsizing to cut costs.
- [16] Taking away the money factor, psychologists are saying that people out of work are more likely to suffer from depression because the sudden lost their self-esteem. Like Guan, employees used to be somebody else when they had a job. But once they lost it, everything ground to the halt. They could feel loss with no sense of purpose there was no sense of purpose of self esteem. Days are difficult for Guan because filling the time seems like a chore. He forces himself to eat out every day just to get out and be around people. A few times a week, he rides the train to the city just to kill time.
- [17] Sometimes he feels better and manages to persuade himself that there is so much else to do



other than work. He can work in charities, or even start his business. But for Guan who has worke most of his life, the dilemma of being too old to find a job but too young to retire always reminds deep in his heart	d
72. What is the best title for the passage?	
(A)A story of a miserable mid-aged man.	
(B) A monologue from a stubborn person.(C) A soliloquy of a solitary widower.	
(D)A narrative regarding one's satisfactions in life.	
73. What is the main idea of the first two paragraphs?	
(A)How Guan lost his job. (B) What led to Guan's downturn.	
(C)Guan came from a rich family (D) Guan lived a luxurious life	
74. According to paragraph 4, what happened to Guan and his wife?	
(A) They grew apart because they didn't spend much time together.	
(B) They argued about the trivial matters in life after they got married.	
(C) his wife seemed to have an affair with someone else.	
(D)His wife wanted Guan to quit his job to be together.	
75. What does "I worked day in and day out" in paragraph4 mean?	
(A) Guan had an unstable work shift (B) Guan worked all the time.	
(C) Guan went to work early in the morning. (D)Guan took up an important position at work.	
76. Find the metaphor for the writer uses to describe where it becomes fierce competition in paragraph 5.	
77. Read paragraph 5 and decide if the following statements are true false or not given(NG)?	
(A) A lot of people from Guan's company were laid off.	
(B) Guan was not worried about his life right after the layoff.	
(C) the company paid Guan some money as compensation when they fired him.	
(D) the bank that guan worked for went bankrupt.	
(E) some employees were relocated to other departments.	
T:77 F:78 NG:79	
80. Find the word or phrase from paragraph 6 that means the same as the following:	
80: put things back into working order:	
81: understand:	
82. What is the main idea in paragraph 7?	
(A) Guan had a lot of job offers since he was an excellent employee.	
(B) Guan's friends and relatives aided him to found a job.	

- (C) Guan should have no problem finding a new job.
- (D) Guan had other alternatives besides working for a bank.
- 83. Which of the following statement is NOT true?
 - (A) Guan had no choice but to voluntarily cut his salary by fifty percent since the harsh reality hit home after he hunted for a job.
 - (B) Guan's losing his golden opportunity to get a job lies heavily in his idleness: he didn't started his job hunt as soon as he got laid off.
 - (C) Guan had thought that he could get used to a new world; however, his unfamiliarity with webs or internet made him out of employment.
 - (D) Guan felt that jobless life choked him to death and killing time was such an unbearable suffering.
- 84. What is the major factor that leads to Guan's inability to find a job?
 - (A) Guan's interpersonal relationship.
- (B) The mental problems Guan confronted.
- (C)The social milieu Guan lives in.
- (D) The insufficiency of skills Guan had

第2部分:句子翻譯 5%

1. 那名被綁架的男孩被囚禁在潮濕的地窖裡,直到警方來到才獲救。

2 確實,我們全體人類得合力來遏止全球暖化,不讓海水繼續上升,並且保護這個美麗的城市以及許許多多面臨同樣命運的地區免於毀滅。

正義高級中學 112 學年度第 1 學期 期中考 英文科 答案 (高三)

1-10: DCBAA CBADD 11—20: ACDBA BDACB

21—25: DCBAD

26—31: DAACBC 32—37: CBCDCA

38-45: CACDADAB

46—55: AE E AC B AB/D C BC AD A

56-60: ABFED

61—66: DACDCC 67—71: BB DAD

手寫部分:

72~81: 一題 1 分 (13%)

72. A	73.		74. A	75	В		
76:	battlefield_		-				
77: F:	Α.	_	78:T: <u>1</u> 3	С	79	: NG:_	126
80:	IACK		81: _	gure	out		
82. C	83. B	84.	С				

- 1. 那名被綁架的男孩被囚禁在潮濕的地窖裡,直到警方來到才獲救
- 2 確實,我們全體人類得合力來遏止全球暖化,不讓海水繼續上升,並且保護這個美麗的城 市以及許許多多面臨同樣命運的地區免於毀滅。
- 2. Indeed, we all humans need to make joint efforts to curb global warming, hold back the rising water and protect this beautiful city and many other at-risk areas from being destroyed.
- 1. The kidnapped boy was held captive in the damp cellar until the police came to his rescue.